Hello!  My name is Deputy Bond.  I’m the School Resource Officer assigned to your child’s school and the principal has asked me to address a few traffic issues that you may have noticed around the school.  The majority of parents follow the traffic laws, but we all have those days where we run late, have not had our morning cup of coffee, etc.  My job is to make sure your children can get to and from school safely and make sure they can learn in a safe environment.  To further that goal, I am here to help correct any misunderstandings about traffic.  Let’s take a quick look at some common California Vehicle Code (CVC) violations that Sheriff’s deputies see around school zones.

These are not in any particular order, but here we go-

Speeding (25 MPH in a school zone)- CVC 22350

Not stopping or an incomplete stop/ “California stop” at a stop sign- CVC 22450
Disobeying traffic signs (No U-turn, No turn on red, etc.)- CVC 21461

Driving in the bike lane (sometimes lining up to turn into the school)- CVC 21209
Driving and talking on a cell phone or texting- CVC 23123

Blocking an intersection (aka gridlock)- CVC 22526

Not wearing a seatbelt (applies to both driver AND passengers)- CVC 27315 & 27360

Riding a bicycle, skateboard, scooter, etc, without a helmet (under 18)- CVC 21212

Jaywalking or crossing outside of the crosswalk when available- CVC 21955

Parking in a red zone- CVC 22500

Parking (leaving your car unattended) vs. stopping (remaining in the car )

I understand that several parents have been stopping in the roadway and having their children get out of the car and walk to the sidewalk.  Unfortunately, not only is this unsafe, it is also a traffic violation. CVC 22400(a) covers impeding the flow of traffic.  Even if the traffic is moving at a snail’s pace, if a parent allows their child to exit the vehicle in the middle of the street and walk to the sidewalk, it is still a violation.  The best thing to do is pull over to the proper side of the road, and allow your child out.  Remember, the safety of your child/children is more important than getting to work on time, running errands, etc.

In general, most parents do a good job and drive safely around the school.  I have noticed that the worst traffic congestion is within the 15 minutes prior to school bell ringing.  My best suggestion to avoid the traffic problems, is to either leave a few minutes earlier and drop your child (or children) off earlier, or park a block or two away and walk into the school.  Either choice allows you to avoid the morning traffic snarl at the school.  If you must drive to the school, please be safe.  Thank you and drive safely.
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